
CHARMING SHOPPES INC
Form S-3
July 03, 2002

      As filed with the Securities and Exchange Commission on July 3, 2002
                              Registration No. 333-

================================================================================

                                  UNITED STATES
                       SECURITIES AND EXCHANGE COMMISSION
                              Washington, DC 20549

                                 --------------
                                    FORM S-3
                             REGISTRATION STATEMENT
                                      UNDER
                           THE SECURITIES ACT OF 1933

                                 ---------------

                             CHARMING SHOPPES, INC.
             (Exact Name of Registrant as Specified in Its Charter)

                                 ---------------

                            Pennsylvania                                                        23-1721355
                   (State or Other Jurisdiction of                                (I.R.S. Employer Identification Number)
                     Incorporation or Organization)

                                                                                           Colin D. Stern, Esq.
                                                                                          Charming Shoppes, Inc.
                           450 Winks Lane                                                     450 Winks Lane
                    Bensalem, Pennsylvania  19020                                      Bensalem, Pennsylvania  19020
                           (215) 245-9100                                                     (215) 245-9100
         (Address, Including Zip Code, and Telephone Number,                 (Name, Address, Including Zip Code, and Telephone
  Including Area Code, of Registrant's Principal Executive Offices)         Number, Including Area Code, of Agent for Service)

                             -----------------------
                                    Copy to:
                            F. Douglas Raymond, Esq.
                           Drinker Biddle & Reath LLP
                     One Logan Square, 18th & Cherry Streets
                      Philadelphia, Pennsylvania 19103-6996
                                 (215) 988-2700

         Approximate date of commencement of proposed sale to the public: From
time to time after the effective date of this registration statement.

         If the only securities being registered on this form are being offered
pursuant to dividend or interest reinvestment plans, please check the following
box. [_]

         If any of the securities being registered on this form are to be
offered on a delayed or continuous basis pursuant to Rule 415 under the
Securities Act of 1933, other than securities offered only in connection with
dividend or interest reinvestment plans, check the following box. [X]

Edgar Filing: CHARMING SHOPPES INC - Form S-3

1



         If this form is filed to register additional securities for an offering
pursuant to Rule 462(b) under the Securities Act of 1933, please check the
following box and list the Securities Act of 1933 registration statement number
of the earlier effective registration statement for the same offering. [_]
_________

         If this form is a post-effective amendment filed pursuant to Rule
462(c) under the Securities Act of 1933, check the following box and list the
Securities Act of 1933 registration statement number of the earlier effective
registration statement for the same offering. [_] _________

         If delivery of the prospectus is expected to be made pursuant to Rule
434, please check the following box. [_]

                         CALCULATION OF REGISTRATION FEE

--------------------------     -------------------   ---------------------    --------------------    ---------------------------
                                                      Proposed Maximum         Proposed Maximum
   Title of Securities             Amount to be        Offering Price              Aggregate                   Amount of
    to be Registered                Registered          Per Share/(1)/         Offering Price/(1)/           Registration Fee
--------------------------     -------------------   ---------------------    --------------------    ---------------------------

  Common Stock, par value
 $0.10 per share (and the           9,525,993               $8.39                 $79,923,801                  $7,353
 associated stock purchase
          rights)
--------------------------     -------------------   ---------------------    --------------------    ---------------------------

/(1)/  Estimated solely for the purpose of calculating the registration fee
       pursuant to Rule 457(c) under the Securities Act of 1933 and based on the
       high and low prices of the registrant's common stock reported on July 1,
       2002.

The registrant hereby amends this registration statement on such date or dates
as may be necessary to delay its effective date until the registrant shall file
a further amendment which specifically states that this registration statement
shall thereafter become effective in Securities and Exchange Commission, acting
pursuant to said Section 8(a), may determine.)

The information in this prospectus is not complete and may be changed. These
securities may not be sold until the registration statement filed with the
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Prospectus

                             Charming Shoppes, Inc.

                        9,525,993 Shares of Common Stock
                                ($0.10 par value)

         This prospectus covers 9,525,993 shares of our common stock which we
issued in 2001 to a subsidiary of The Limited, Inc. in connection with our Lane
Bryant acquisition. All of the common stock offered by this prospectus is being

Edgar Filing: CHARMING SHOPPES INC - Form S-3

2



sold by the selling shareholder. We will not receive any of the proceeds from
the sale of such common stock. The prices at which the selling shareholder may
sell the common stock will be determined by the prevailing market price for the
common stock or in negotiated transactions. We are registering the common stock
pursuant to an agreement between us and the selling shareholder. See "Plan of
Distribution."

         Our common stock is listed on the Nasdaq National Market under the
symbol "CHRS."

         Investing in our common stock involves risks. See "Risk Factors"
beginning on page 2.

         These securities have not been approved or disapproved by the
Securities and Exchange Commission or any state securities commission nor has
the Securities and Exchange Commission or any state securities commission passed
upon the accuracy or adequacy of this prospectus. Any representation to the
contrary is a criminal offense.

                     This prospectus is dated _______, 2002
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                                     SUMMARY

     This summary provides an overview of selected information and does not
contain all the information you should consider. You should read this entire
prospectus, including "Risk Factors" below and the documents incorporated by
reference into this prospectus, carefully before making an investment decision.

     We are the leading specialty apparel retailer primarily focused on
plus-size women's apparel through our three distinct brands: Lane Bryant,
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Fashion Bug, and Catherine's Plus Sizes. As a result of our Lane Bryant
acquisition in August 2001, our sales of plus-size apparel increased to
approximately 66% of our total net sales during Fiscal 2002 and now exceed 70%
of our total net sales. Through our fashion content, store layouts, and broad
merchandise assortments, we seek to appeal to customers from a broad range of
demographic and cultural profiles. As of May 4, 2002, we operated 2,415 stores
in 48 states.

     Our principal brands are each designed to attract a distinct customer:

     .    Lane Bryant. Lane Bryant is a leader in plus-size fashion. Through
          private labels, such as Venezia Jeans Clothing Co.(R) and Cacique(TM),
          Lane Bryant offers fashionable and sophisticated casual, career and
          intimate apparel in plus sizes 14-28 and targets customers ranging in
          age from 25 to 45 years old. Lane Bryant has a loyal customer base,
          that shops for fashionable merchandise in the moderate price range.
          Lane Bryant seeks to differentiate itself through its innovative
          product design. Primarily a mall-based destination store, Lane Bryant
          currently operates 653 stores in 46 states that average approximately
          6,100 square feet.

     .    Fashion Bug and Fashion Bug Plus. Fashion Bug and Fashion Bug Plus
          stores specialize in selling a wide variety of plus-size, misses, and
          junior sportswear, dresses, coats, lingerie, accessories, and casual
          footwear. Fashion Bug target customers range in age from 20 to 49
          years old and shop in the low-moderate price range. The majority of
          our 1,249 Fashion Bug stores are located in strip shopping centers
          across the United States and average approximately 8,900 square feet.

     .    Catherine's Plus Sizes. Catherine's specializes in plus-sizes with an
          emphasis on extended sizes (over size 28) and petite plus-sizes.
          Catherine's has developed a proprietary body basics fit program, which
          is designed to help a woman choose merchandise styles that most
          flatter her figure. Catherine's offers classic apparel and accessories
          for career and casual lifestyles to target customers who range in age
          from 40 to 65 years old, shop in the moderate price range, and are
          concerned with fit and value when purchasing apparel. Catherine's
          seeks to differentiate itself through customer service and by
          emphasizing a one-on-one selling environment. Our 463 Catherine's
          stores are located in 45 states, primarily in strip shopping centers
          in the Southeast, Mid-Atlantic, and Eastern Central regions of the
          United States, and average approximately 4,100 square feet.

     Charming Shoppes, Inc. was incorporated in Pennsylvania in 1969. Our
principal offices are located at 450 Winks Lane, Bensalem, Pennsylvania 19020.
Our telephone number is (215) 245-9100.
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                                  RISK FACTORS

     You should carefully consider and evaluate all of the information in this
prospectus and the documents incorporated by reference into this prospectus,
including the risk factors listed below. Any of these risks could materially and
adversely affect our business, financial condition and operating results. This,
in turn, could materially and adversely affect the price of our common stock.

Risks Related To Our Business And Industry

Our business is dependent upon our being able to accurately predict fashion

Edgar Filing: CHARMING SHOPPES INC - Form S-3

4



trends, customer preferences, and other fashion-related factors.

     Customer tastes and fashion trends are volatile and tend to change rapidly,
particularly for women's apparel. Our success depends in part on our ability to
effectively predict and respond to quickly changing fashion tastes and consumer
demands, and to translate market trends into appropriate, saleable product
offerings. If we are unable to successfully predict or respond to changing
styles or trends and misjudge the market for our products or any new product
lines, our sales will be lower and we may be faced with a substantial amount of
unsold inventory or missed sales opportunities. In response, we may be forced to
rely on additional markdowns or promotional sales to dispose of excess, or
slow-moving inventory, which could have a material adverse effect on our
business, financial condition, and results of operations.

Existing and increased competition in the women's retail apparel industry may
reduce our net revenues, profits, and market share.

     The women's specialty retail apparel industry is highly competitive. Our
competitors include individual and chain fashion specialty stores, department
stores, discount stores, and Internet-based retailers. As a result of this
competition, we may experience pricing pressures, increased marketing
expenditures, and loss of market share, which could have a material adverse
effect on our business, financial condition, and results of operations. We
believe that the principal bases upon which we compete are merchandise style,
size, selection, quality, and price, as well as store location, design,
advertising, promotion, and personalized service to the customers. Other women's
apparel companies with greater financial resources, marketing capabilities or
brand recognition may enter the plus-size business. We cannot assure you that we
will be able to compete successfully against existing or future competitors.

The decline in general economic conditions has led to reduced consumer demand
for our apparel and accessories and may continue to do so in the future.

     Consumer spending habits, including spending for our apparel and
accessories, are affected by, among other things, prevailing economic
conditions, levels of employment, salaries, wage rates, the availability of
consumer credit, consumer confidence, and consumer perception of economic
conditions. The general slowdown in the United States economy and the uncertain
economic outlook have adversely affected consumer spending habits and mall
traffic, which have resulted in, and may continue to result in, lower net sales
by us. A prolonged economic downturn could have a material adverse effect on our
business, financial condition, and results of operations.

Our operating results fluctuate from season to season.

     Our stores experience seasonal fluctuations in net sales and consequently
in operating income, with peak sales occurring during the Easter, Labor Day, and
Christmas seasons. In addition, extreme or unseasonable weather can affect our
sales. Any decrease in net sales or margins during our peak selling periods, or
in the availability of working capital needed in the months before these
periods, could have a material adverse effect on our business, financial
condition, and results of operations. We usually order merchandise in advance of
peak selling periods and sometimes before new fashion trends are confirmed by
customer purchases. We must carry a significant amount of inventory, especially
before the peak selling periods. If we are not successful in selling our
inventory, especially during our peak selling periods, we may be forced to rely
on markdowns or promotional sales to dispose of the
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inventory, or we may not be able to sell the inventory at all, which could have
a material adverse effect on our business, financial condition, and results of
operations.

We may not be able to obtain sufficient working capital financing.

     Our business requires substantial investment in our inventory for a long
period before sales occur and consequently we require significant working
capital financing. We depend on the availability of credit to fund our working
capital, including credit we receive from our suppliers and their agents, on our
credit card securitization program, and on our revolving credit facility. If we
are unable to obtain sufficient financing at an affordable cost, we might be
unable to adequately merchandise our stores, which could have a material adverse
effect on our business, financial condition, and results of operations.

We face challenges in managing our recent growth.

     Our operating challenges and management responsibilities are increasing as
we continue to grow. Successful growth will require that we continue to expand
and improve our internal systems and our operations, including our distribution
infrastructure. Our business plan depends on our ability to open and operate new
retail stores and to convert, where applicable, the formats of existing stores
on a profitable basis. In addition, we will need to identify, hire and retain a
sufficient number of qualified personnel to work in our new stores. We are also
seeking to complete the integration of Lane Bryant into our current operating
structure, and to transition away from certain services being provided to our
Lane Bryant operations by The Limited, Inc., from which we acquired Lane Bryant.
These objectives have created and may continue to create additional pressure on
our staff and on our operating systems. We cannot assure you that our business
plan will be successful, or that we will achieve our objectives as quickly or as
effectively as we hope.

We depend on key personnel and may not be able to retain or replace these
employees or recruit additional qualified personnel.

     Our success and our ability to execute our business strategy depend largely
on the efforts and abilities of our Chief Executive Officer, Dorrit J. Bern, and
her management team. The loss of services of one or more of our key personnel
could have a material adverse effect on our business, as we may not be able to
find suitable management personnel to replace departing executives on a timely
basis. We do not maintain key-person life insurance policies with respect to any
of our employees.

We could be materially and adversely affected if any of our distribution centers
are shut down.

     We operate distribution facilities in Greencastle, Indiana, Memphis,
Tennessee, and Columbus, Ohio. Most of the merchandise we purchase is shipped
directly to our distribution centers, where it is prepared for shipment to the
appropriate stores. If any of our distribution centers were to shut down or lose
significant capacity for any reason, the other distribution centers may not be
able to support the resulting additional distribution demands, in part because
of capacity constraints and in part because each distribution center services a
particular brand. As a result, we could incur significantly higher costs and
longer lead times associated with distributing our products to our stores during
the time it takes for us to reopen or replace the center.

War, acts of terrorism, or the threat of either may negatively impact the
availability of merchandise and otherwise adversely impact our business.

     In the event of war or acts of terrorism, or if either are threatened, our
ability to obtain merchandise for sale in our stores may be negatively impacted.
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A substantial portion of our merchandise is imported from other countries. If
imported goods become difficult or impossible to bring into the United States,
and if we cannot obtain such merchandise from other sources at similar costs,
our net sales and profit margins may be adversely affected. If commercial
transportation is curtailed or substantially delayed, our business may be
adversely impacted, as we may have difficulty shipping merchandise to our
distribution centers and stores. On September 11, 2001, in response to terrorist
attacks on the United States, a majority of our retail stores either did not
open or were closed early. Since

                                       3

then, the government has reported threats of further attacks against United
States locations, including malls. In the event of war or additional acts of
terrorism, or the threat of either, we may be required to suspend operations in
some or all of our stores, which could have a material adverse impact on our
business, financial condition, and results of operations.

We rely on foreign sources of production.

     We purchase a significant portion of our apparel directly in foreign
markets and indirectly through domestic vendors with foreign sources. We face a
variety of risks generally associated with doing business in foreign markets and
importing merchandise from abroad, including:

     .    political instability;

     .    increased security requirements applicable to imported goods;

     .    imposition of duties, taxes, and other charges on imports;

     .    currency and exchange risks;

     .    delays in shipping; and

     .    increased costs of transportation.

     New initiatives may be proposed that may have an impact on the trading
status of certain countries and may include retaliatory duties or other trade
sanctions that, if enacted, could increase the cost of products purchased from
suppliers in such countries or restrict the importation of products from such
countries. The future performance of our business will depend on our foreign
suppliers and may be adversely affected by the factors listed above, all of
which are beyond our control.

Issues of global workplace conditions may adversely affect our business.

     If any one of our manufacturers or vendors:

     .    fails to operate in compliance with applicable laws and regulations;

     .    is perceived by the public as failing to meet certain labor standards
          in the United States; or

     .    employs unfair labor practices,

our business could be adversely affected. Current global workplace concerns of
the public include perceived low wages, poor working conditions, age of
employees, and various other employment standards. These globalization issues
may affect the available supply of certain manufacturers' products, which may
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result in increased costs to us. Furthermore, a negative customer perception of
any of our key vendors or their products may result in a lower customer demand
for our apparel.

We depend on strip shopping center and mall traffic and our ability to identify
suitable store locations.

     Our sales are dependent in part on a high volume of strip shopping center
and mall traffic. Strip shopping center and mall traffic may be adversely
affected by, among other things, economic downturns, the closing of anchor
stores or changes in customer shopping preferences. A decline in the popularity
of strip shopping center or mall shopping among our target customers could have
a material adverse effect on our business.

                                       4

     To take advantage of customer traffic and the shopping preferences of our
customers, we need to maintain or acquire stores in desirable locations. We
cannot assure you that desirable store locations will continue to be available.

As a result of a recent accounting pronouncement, we may be required to
write-down a significant portion of the goodwill associated with our Catherine's
acquisition.

     When we acquired Catherine's in January 2000, we included in goodwill the
value of the intangible assets (primarily trademarks) that we acquired. A recent
accounting pronouncement will require us to test for impairment the goodwill
associated with this acquisition no later than the end of the second quarter of
Fiscal 2003. If, at that time, it is determined that the fair value of
Catherine's is less than its carrying value in our financial statements, we
would be required to write-down the goodwill associated with the acquisition by
the end of Fiscal 2003. As of February 2, 2002, the goodwill associated with the
Catherine's acquisition was $87,205,000.

We may be unable to protect our trademarks and other intellectual property
rights.

     We believe that our trademarks and service marks are important to our
success and our competitive position due to their name recognition with our
customers. We devote substantial resources to the establishment and protection
of our trademarks and service marks on a worldwide basis. We are not aware of
any claims of infringement or challenges to our right to use any of our
trademarks and service marks in the United States. Nevertheless, there can be no
assurance that the actions we have taken to establish and protect our trademarks
and service marks will be adequate to prevent imitation of our products by
others or to prevent others from seeking to block sales of our products as a
violation of the trademarks, service marks and proprietary rights of others.
Also, others may assert rights in, or ownership of, our trademarks and other
proprietary rights, and we may not be able to successfully resolve these types
of conflicts to our satisfaction. In addition, the laws of certain foreign
countries may not protect proprietary rights to the same extent as do the laws
of the United States.

Other Risks

Our common stock has experienced significant price fluctuations.

     The stock market has from time to time experienced extreme price and volume
fluctuations which have often been unrelated to the operating performance of
particular companies. Our common stock has also experienced significant price
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fluctuations.

The market price of our common stock could be affected by the substantial number
of shares that are eligible for future sale.

     As of July 1, 2002, we had 124,988,150 shares of common stock outstanding.
Also as of that date, we had outstanding options to purchase 12,438,253 shares
of our common stock. As of July 1, 2002, the holders of our existing 4.75%
Senior Convertible Notes due 2012 had the right to convert such notes into an
aggregate of 15,182,186 shares of our common stock. In connection with the sale
of our 4.75% Senior Convertible Notes due 2012, we and our executive officers
and directors have agreed that we and they will not, without the prior written
consent of J.P. Morgan Securities Inc., (1) offer, pledge, sell, contract to
sell, sell any option or contract to purchase, purchase any option or contract
to sell, grant any option, right or warrant to purchase, lend or otherwise
transfer or dispose of, directly or indirectly, any shares of our common stock;
(2) enter into any swap or other arrangement that transfers to another, in whole
or in part, any of the economic consequences of ownership of our common stock;
or (3) publicly disclose any intention to enter into any of the transactions
described in (1) or (2) above, until August 20, 2002, subject to certain
exceptions. We cannot predict the effect, if any, that future sales of our
common stock, including common stock issuable upon conversion of our existing
notes, or the availability of the shares of common stock for future sale, will
have on the market price of our common stock prevailing from time to time.

Anti-takeover provisions in our governing documents and Pennsylvania law may
discourage other companies from attempting to acquire us.

                                       5

     Some provisions of our articles of incorporation and bylaws and of
Pennsylvania law may discourage some transactions where we would otherwise
experience a change in control. For example, our articles of incorporation and
bylaws contain provisions that:

     .    classify our board into three classes, with one class being elected
          each year;

     .    do not permit cumulative voting;

     .    permit our board to issue "blank check" preferred stock without
          shareholder approval;

     .    require certain advance notice procedures with regard to the
          nomination of candidates for election as directors, other than
          nominations by or at the direction of our board;

     .    prohibit us from engaging in some types of business combinations with
          a holder of 10% or more of our voting securities without
          super-majority shareholder or board approval;

     .    prevent our directors from being removed without cause except upon
          super-majority shareholder approval; and

     .    prevent a holder of 20% or more of our common stock from taking
          certain actions without certain approvals.

     We also have adopted a Shareholder Rights Plan. This plan may make it more
difficult and more expensive to acquire us, and may discourage open market
purchases of our common stock or a non-negotiated tender or exchange offer for
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such stock, and, accordingly, may limit a shareholder's ability to realize a
premium over the market price of our common stock in connection with any such
transaction.

                                       6

                             SELECTED FINANCIAL DATA

     The following selected financial data should be read in conjunction with
our financial statements and related notes incorporated in this prospectus by
reference.

     In July 2001, the Financial Accounting Standards Board ("FASB") issued
Statement of Financial Accounting Standards ("SFAS") No. 141, "Business
Combinations," and SFAS No. 142, "Goodwill and Other Intangible Assets." SFAS
No. 141 requires the use of the purchase method of accounting for business
combinations initiated after June 30, 2001, and expands the definition of
intangible assets that are to be recorded separately from goodwill. For business
combinations accounted for under the purchase method that were completed prior
to July 1, 2001, previously recorded goodwill and intangibles are to be
evaluated against the criteria in SFAS No. 141, which may result in the
reclassification of certain intangible assets into or out of recorded goodwill.
SFAS No. 142 requires that goodwill and intangible assets with an indefinite
useful life not be amortized, but be reviewed for impairment at least annually
and written down in periods in which the recorded value of the goodwill or
intangible asset exceeds its fair value. The transition provisions of SFAS No.
142 require the continuation of amortization of goodwill acquired prior to June
30, 2001, and require non-amortization of goodwill and indefinite-lived
intangible assets acquired subsequent to June 30, 2001, until the provisions of
SFAS No. 142 are adopted in full.

     We adopted the provisions of SFAS No. 142 in full as of February 3, 2002.
Our consolidated balance sheet as of February 2, 2002 included $87,205,000 of
goodwill related to the acquisition of Catherine's Stores Corporation
("Catherine's"). We recognized $4,485,000 of amortization of the Catherine's
goodwill during each of the fiscal years ended February 2, 2002 and February 3,
2001. Commencing February 3, 2002, we are no longer amortizing the Catherine's
goodwill. However, the goodwill will be subject to periodic impairment reviews
in accordance with the provisions of SFAS No. 142.

     At the time of the Catherine's acquisition, we did not separately recognize
or account for intangible assets acquired (primarily trademarks and tradenames)
that would be amortized over the same period as goodwill, and included the value
of these intangible assets in goodwill. In accordance with the provisions of
SFAS No. 142, we will test the Catherine's goodwill for impairment no later than
August 3, 2002 (the end of our second fiscal quarter). If we determine that
there has been an impairment, we would be required to write-down the goodwill
associated with that acquisition. We currently believe that we may be required
to write-down a significant portion of the goodwill associated with the
Catherine's acquisition. Any such write-down would be presented in our
Consolidated Statements of Operations and Comprehensive Income (Loss) for the
fiscal year ended February 1, 2003 as the cumulative effect of an accounting
change as of February 3, 2002.

     We have evaluated our trademarks in accordance with the provisions of SFAS
No. 142 as of February 3, 2002, and have determined that there has been no
impairment.
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     The pro forma effect of applying the non-amortization provisions of SFAS
No. 142 for the fiscal years ended February 2, 2002, February 3, 2001, and
January 29, 2000 is as follows:

                                                                                            Year Ended
                                                                              February 2,   February 3,  January 29,
                                                                                  2002          2001         2000
                                                                                  ----          ----         ----

(In thousands, except per share data)

Income (loss) before extraordinary item and cumulative effect
     of accounting change, as reported ......................................   $ (4,406)    $ 51,638    $ 43,827
Pro forma effect of excluding amortization of goodwill (1) ..................      4,885        4,885           0
                                                                                --------     --------    --------
Pro forma income before extraordinary item and cumulative
     effect of accounting change ............................................        479       56,523      43,827
Extraordinary gain on early retirement of debt,
     net of income taxes of $664 ............................................          0            0       1,232
Cumulative effect of accounting change, net of income
     tax benefit of $334 ....................................................          0         (540)          0
                                                                                --------     --------    --------
Pro forma net income ........................................................   $    479     $ 55,983    $ 45,059
                                                                                ========     ========    ========

Basic net income (loss) per share:
     Income (loss) before extraordinary item and cumulative
       effect of accounting change, as reported .............................   $   (.04)    $    .51    $    .45
       Pro forma effect of excluding goodwill amortization (1) ..............        .04          .05         .00
                                                                                --------      -------    --------
       Pro forma income before extraordinary item and cumulative
       effect of accounting change ..........................................        .00          .56         .45
     Extraordinary gain, net of income taxes ................................        .00          .00         .01
     Cumulative effect of accounting change, net of income taxes ............        .00         (.01)        .00
                                                                                --------     --------    --------
     Pro forma net income per share .........................................   $    .00     $    .55    $    .46
                                                                                ========      =======    ========

Fully diluted net income (loss) per share
     Income (loss) before extraordinary item and cumulative
            effect of accounting change, as reported ........................   $   (.04)    $    .49    $    .42
     Pro forma effect of excluding goodwill amortization (1) ................        .04          .05         .00
                                                                                --------     --------    --------
     Pro forma income before extraordinary item and cumulative
         effect of accounting change ........................................        .00          .54         .42
     Extraordinary gain, net of income taxes ................................        .00          .00         .01
     Cumulative effect of accounting change, net of income taxes ............        .00         (.01)        .00
                                                                                --------     --------    --------
     Pro forma net income per share .........................................   $    .00     $    .53    $    .43
                                                                                ========     ========    ========

-------------------------------

(1)  The goodwill amortization is not deductible for tax purposes and therefore
     has no related tax effect.
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                                 USE OF PROCEEDS

     We will not receive any proceeds from the sale by the selling shareholder
of the common stock. See "Selling Shareholder."

                               SELLING SHAREHOLDER

     LFAS, Inc., the selling shareholder, may offer and sell the common stock
using this prospectus. The Limited, Inc., as the sole stockholder of the selling
shareholder, beneficially and indirectly owns the 9,525,993 shares of common
stock.

     The common stock being offered was acquired by the selling shareholder
pursuant to a stock purchase agreement between us, the selling shareholder, The
Limited and certain other parties, dated July 9, 2001, whereby we purchased Lane
Bryant from The Limited for consideration consisting in part of 9,525,993 shares
of our common stock. These shares were issued to the selling shareholder under
Section 4(2) of the Securities Act of 1933 and the rules and regulations
promulgated thereunder.

     In connection with the Lane Bryant acquisition, we entered into various
agreements with The Limited, which are more fully described in our Annual Report
on Form 10-K for our fiscal year ended February 2, 2002, which description is
incorporated by reference into this prospectus. These agreements include
arrangements relating to transitional services, the lease of our Columbus, Ohio
distribution center and the lease of a number of retail properties. We have
agreed to reimburse The Limited for certain obligations with respect to such
leases and have agreed to certain limitations on our ability to incur debt, make
distributions to our shareholders and purchase our shares. We also entered into
a sourcing agreement with Mast, Industries, Inc., a wholly owned subsidiary of
The Limited, pursuant to which we purchase apparel products from Mast
Industries. We and the selling shareholder also entered into a registration
agreement dated as of August 16, 2001. In the registration agreement, we
undertook to use our reasonable efforts to cause a shelf prospectus for the
common stock issued to the selling shareholder to become effective. The
registration agreement also includes certain indemnification arrangements with
the selling shareholder.

     The following table contains information we received from the selling
shareholder on or before July 1, 2002 with respect to the selling shareholder
and the common stock beneficially owned by it before this offering and that may
be offered using this prospectus:

                    Number of Shares of
                       Common Stock       Number of Shares of    Percentage of
                    Beneficially Owned     Common Stock That     Common Stock
                   Prior to Offering (1)      May be Sold       Outstanding (2)
                   -------------------------------------------------------------
Name:

  LFAS, Inc. ........   9,525,993              9,525,993             7.6%

--------------

(1)  This registration statement shall also cover any additional common stock
     which becomes issuable in connection with the common stock registered for
     sale hereby by reason of any stock dividend, stock split, recapitalization
     or other similar transaction effected without the receipt of consideration
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     which results in an increase in the number of shares of outstanding common
     stock.

(2)  Calculated based on using 124,988,150 shares of common stock outstanding as
     of July 1, 2002.

                                       9

                              PLAN OF DISTRIBUTION

     The selling shareholder's common stock may be sold from time to time
directly by the selling shareholder, and its successor, which includes its
transferee, pledgee or donee, or, alternatively, through underwriters,
broker-dealers or agents. We have registered the common stock covered by this
prospectus for offer and sale by the selling shareholder so that the common
stock may be freely sold by it to the public. The common stock may be sold in
one or more transactions at fixed prices, at prevailing market prices at the
time of sale, at varying prices determined at the time of sale, or at negotiated
prices. Registration of the common stock covered by this prospectus does not
mean, however, that such common stock necessarily will be offered or sold, and
there can be no assurance that the selling shareholder will sell any or all of
the common stock offered by it hereunder.

     We will not receive any proceeds from any sale by the selling shareholder.
See "Use of Proceeds." We will pay all costs, expenses and fees in connection
with the registration of the common stock, including fees of our counsel and
accountants, fees payable to the Commission and listing fees. The selling
shareholder will pay all underwriting fees, discounts and commissions, if any,
attributable to the sale of the common stock covered by this prospectus.

     The sales of the common stock may be effected in transactions (which may
involve crosses or block transactions) (i) on any national securities exchange
or U.S. inter-dealer quotation system of a registered national securities
association on which the common stock may be listed or quoted at the time of
sale, (ii) in the over-the-counter market, (iii) in transactions otherwise than
on such exchanges or services, or (iv) through the writing of options. The
selling shareholder may also enter into hedging transactions. For example, the
selling shareholder may:

     .    enter into transactions with a broker-dealer, affiliate thereof or
          other third party in connection with which such other party may engage
          in sales of our common stock pursuant to this prospectus, in which
          case such other party may use shares of our common stock received from
          the selling shareholder to close out any short positions created;

     .    sell our common stock short itself pursuant to this prospectus and use
          shares of our common stock held by it to close out its short
          positions;

     .    enter into option or other types of transactions that require the
          selling shareholder to deliver our common stock to a broker-dealer or
          an affiliate thereof or other third party, who may then resell or
          transfer the common stock pursuant to this prospectus; or

     .    loan or pledge our common stock to a broker-dealer or an affiliate
          thereof or other third party, who may sell the loaned shares or, in an
          event of default in the case of a pledge, sell the pledged shares
          pursuant to this prospectus.

     In connection with the sale of the common stock covered by this prospectus
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through underwriters, underwriters may receive compensation in the form of
underwriting discounts or commissions and may also receive commissions from
purchasers of common stock for whom they may act as agent. Underwriters may sell
to or through dealers, and such dealers may receive compensation in the form of
discounts, concessions or commissions from the underwriters and/or commissions
from the purchasers for whom they may act as agent.

     The aggregate proceeds to the selling shareholder from the sale of the
common stock will be the purchase price of the common stock sold less the
aggregate agents' commissions, if any, and other expenses of issuance and
distribution not borne by us. The selling shareholder and any dealers or agents
that participate in the distribution of the common stock may be deemed to be
"underwriters" within the meaning of the Securities Act of 1933, and any profit
on the sale of the common stock by them and any commissions received by any such
dealers or agents might be deemed to be underwriting discounts and commissions
under the Securities Act of 1933.

                                       10

     To the extent required, the specific number of shares of common stock to be
sold, the name of the selling shareholder, purchase price, public offering
price, the names of any such agent, dealer or underwriter, and any applicable
commission or discount with respect to a particular offering will be set forth
in an accompanying prospectus supplement.

     The registration agreement between us and the selling shareholder, which
has been filed as an exhibit to the registration statement of which this
prospectus is a part, provides that we and the selling shareholder will
indemnify each other and each other's directors, officers and controlling
persons against specified liabilities, including liabilities under the
Securities Act of 1933, and that we and the selling shareholder will be entitled
to contribution from each other in connection with these liabilities.

     The selling shareholder has agreed not to sell the common stock pursuant to
this prospectus during certain periods and under certain circumstances in
accordance with the terms of the registration agreement between us and the
selling shareholder.

     Any shares of common stock covered by this prospectus which qualify for
sale pursuant to Rule 144 under the Securities Act of 1933 may be sold under
that Rule rather than pursuant to this prospectus.

     The selling shareholder and any person participating in the sale of the
shares of common stock will be subject to the Exchange Act, which includes
Regulation M, which may limit the timing of any sales.

                                  LEGAL MATTERS

     The legality of the issuance of the common stock offered by this prospectus
will be passed upon for us by Drinker Biddle & Reath LLP, Philadelphia,
Pennsylvania.

                                     EXPERTS

     Ernst & Young LLP, independent auditors, have audited our consolidated
financial statements included in our Annual Report on Form 10-K for the year
ended February 2, 2002, as set forth in their report, which is incorporated by
reference in this prospectus and registration statement. Our financial
statements are incorporated by reference in reliance on Ernst & Young LLP's
report, given on their authority as experts in accounting and auditing.
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     The financial statements of Lane Bryant, Inc. and Subsidiaries incorporated
by reference in this Prospectus for the years ended February 3, 2001 and January
29, 2000 and for the three years in the period ended February 3, 2001 have been
so incorporated in reliance on the report of PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP,
independent accountants, given on the authority of said firm as experts in
auditing and accounting.

                       WHERE YOU CAN FIND MORE INFORMATION

     We file annual, quarterly and special reports, proxy statements and other
information with the Commission. You may read and copy materials that we have
filed with the Commission at the following Commission public reference rooms:

   450 Fifth Street, N.W.          233 Broadway            175 W. Jackson Blvd.
         Room 1024           New York, New York 10048    Chicago, Illinois 60604
   Washington, D.C. 20549

     Please call the Commission at 1-800-SEC-0330 for further information on the
public reference rooms.

     Our common stock is quoted on the Nasdaq National Market under the symbol
"CHRS," and our Commission filings can also be read at the following Nasdaq
address:

                                       11

         Nasdaq Operations, 1735 K Street, N.W., Washington, D.C. 20006

     Our Commission filings are also available to the public on the Commission's
website at http://www.sec.gov.

     We incorporate by reference into this prospectus the documents listed below
and any future filings we make with the Commission under Sections 13(a), 13(c),
14 or 15(d) of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, including any filings after
the date of this registration statement, until the selling shareholder has sold
all of the common stock to which this registration statement relates or the
offering is otherwise terminated. The information we incorporate by reference is
an important part of this prospectus. Any statement in a document specifically
identified below as incorporated by reference into this registration statement
will be deemed to be modified or superseded to the extent that a statement
contained in (1) this registration statement or (2) any other subsequently filed
document that is incorporated by reference into this registration statement
modifies or supersedes the statement.

     .    Our Annual Report on Form 10-K for our fiscal year ended February 2,
          2002;

     .    Our Quarterly Report on Form 10-Q for the quarterly period ended May
          4, 2002;

     .    Our Current Reports on Form 8-K filed on August 31, 2001 (as amended
          on October 30, 2001 and May 17, 2002), May 21, 2002, May 22, 2002, May
          28, 2002, May 30, 2002, and July 3, 2002; and

     .    The registration statement on Form 8-A filed by us with the Commission
          relating to or common stock and the description of the stock purchase
          rights attached to common stock contained in our Amended Form 8A/12B
          filed with the Commission on April 28, 1999 (File No. 000-07258), as
          amended on May 3, 2002.
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     You may request a copy, at no cost, of any or all of the documents referred
to above, other than exhibits to the documents that are not specifically
incorporated by reference in the documents. You should direct written or
telephone requests to Charming Shoppes, Inc., 450 Winks Lane, Bensalem,
Pennsylvania 19020, Attention: Colin D. Stern, Esq., Executive Vice President,
General Counsel and Secretary, telephone (215) 245-9100.

     You should rely only on the information incorporated by reference or
provided in this prospectus. You should not assume that the information in this
prospectus is accurate as of any date other than the date on the front cover of
those documents. We have not authorized anyone to provide you with different or
additional information.

     Our logo appearing on the front and back covers of this prospectus and
"Lane Bryant(R)", "Catherines(R)", and "Fashion Bug(R)" are trademarks of
Charming Shoppes, Inc. Other brands, names and trademarks contained in this
prospectus are the property of their respective owners.

                                       12

                SPECIAL NOTE REGARDING FORWARD-LOOKING STATEMENTS

     This prospectus contains or incorporates by reference certain statements
and information that are "forward-looking statements" within the meaning of
Section 27A of the Securities Act of 1933 and Section 21E of the Securities
Exchange Act of 1934. These statements may include, but are not limited to,
statements regarding our growth, earnings, sales performance, store openings and
closings, cost savings, capital requirements, our exposure to fluctuations in
interest rates, and other matters. The words "expect," "intend," "project,"
"estimate," "predict," "anticipate," "believes," and similar expressions are
also intended to identify forward-looking statements.

     Forward-looking statements are inherently subject to risks and
uncertainties, some of which cannot be predicted or quantified. Some of these
risks are discussed above under "Risk Factors." Should one or more of these
risks or uncertainties materialize, or should our underlying assumptions prove
incorrect, actual outcomes may vary materially from those indicated. Factors
that could cause our results of operations or financial condition to differ from
those described in this prospectus include, but are not necessarily limited to,
the following:

     .    Our business is dependent upon our being able to accurately predict
          rapidly changing fashion trends, customer preferences and other
          fashion-related factors, which we may not be able to successfully
          accomplish in the future.

     .    The general slowdown in the United States economy and the uncertain
          economic outlook has led to reduced consumer demand for our apparel
          and accessories and may continue to do so in the future.

     .    The women's specialty retail apparel industry is highly competitive
          and we may be unable to compete successfully against existing or
          future competitors.

     .    We cannot assure the successful implementation of our business plan
          for increased profitability and growth in our plus-size women's
          apparel business.

     .    Our business plan is largely dependent upon the continued growth in
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          the plus-size women's apparel market which may not continue.

     .    We depend on key personnel, particularly our Chief Executive Officer,
          Dorrit J. Bern, and we may not be able to retain or replace these
          employees or recruit additional qualified personnel.

     .    We depend on our distribution centers and could incur significantly
          higher costs and longer lead times associated with distributing our
          products to our stores if any of these distribution centers were to
          shut down for any reason.

     .    We depend for our working capital needs on the availability of credit,
          including credit we receive from our suppliers and their agents, and
          on our credit card securitization program. If we were unable to obtain
          sufficient financing at affordable cost, our ability to merchandise
          our stores would be adversely affected.

     .    We rely significantly on foreign sources of production and face a
          variety of risks (including political instability, imposition of
          duties or quotas, increased security requirements applicable to
          imports, delays in shipping, increased costs of transportation, and
          issues relating to compliance with domestic or international labor
          standards) generally associated with doing business in foreign markets
          and importing merchandise from abroad.

     .    Our stores experience seasonal fluctuations in net sales and operating
          income. Any decrease in sales or margins during our peak sales
          periods, or in the availability of working capital needed in

                                       13

          the months preceding such periods, could have a material adverse
          effect on our business. In addition, extreme or unseasonable weather
          conditions may have an impact on our sales.

     .    War, acts of terrorism, or the threat of either may negatively impact
          availability of merchandise, customer traffic to our stores and
          otherwise adversely impact our business.

     .    We may be unable to obtain adequate insurance for our operations at a
          reasonable cost.

     .    We may be unable to protect our trademarks and other intellectual
          property rights, which we believe are important to our success and our
          competitive position.

     .    We may be unable to hire and retain suitable sales associates at our
          stores.

     .    We may be unable to successfully implement our restructuring plan.

     .    Our manufacturers may be unable to manufacture and deliver merchandise
          to us in a timely manner or to meet our quality standards.

     .    Our sales are dependent upon a high volume of traffic in the strip
          centers and malls in which our stores are located and our future
          growth is dependent upon the availability of suitable locations for
          new stores.

     .    We may be unable to successfully integrate Lane Bryant into our
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          current operating structure, and we currently rely on management
          information systems and logistics services from The Limited with
          respect to our Lane Bryant stores.

     We operate in a rapidly changing and competitive environment. New risk
factors emerge from time to time and it is not possible for us to predict all
risk factors that may affect us. Future events, actual results, performance and
achievements could differ materially from those set forth in, contemplated by or
underlying the forward-looking statements, which speak only as of the date on
which they were made. We assume no obligation to update any forward-looking
statement to reflect actual results or changes in or additions to the factors
affecting such forward-looking statements. Given those risks and uncertainties,
investors should not place undue reliance on forward-looking statements as a
prediction of actual results.

                                       14

                                     PART II
                   INFORMATION NOT REQUIRED IN THE PROSPECTUS

Item 14.  Other Expenses of Issuance and Distribution

         The following table sets forth our estimated expenses payable in
connection with this registration statement.

         Securities and Exchange Commission registration fee........................ $  7,352
         Nasdaq National Market listing fee......................................... $ 22,500
         Accounting Fees............................................................ $ 25,000
         Legal fees and expenses.................................................... $ 10,000
         Miscellaneous.............................................................. $  5,000
         Total...................................................................... $ 69,852
                                                                                       ======

Item 15.  Indemnification of Directors and Officers

         Section 1741 of the Pennsylvania Business Corporation Law provides us
the power to indemnify any officer or director acting in his capacity as a
representative of us who was or is a party or is threatened to be made a party
to any action or proceeding against expenses, judgments, penalties, fines and
amounts paid in settlement in connection with such action or proceeding whether
the action was instituted by a third party or arose by or in the right of us.
Generally, the only limitation on the ability of us to indemnify our officers
and directors is if the act or failure to act is finally determined by a court
to have constituted willful misconduct or recklessness.

         The bylaws provide a clear and unconditional right to indemnification
to the full extent permitted by law, for expenses (including attorneys' fees),
damages, punitive damages, judgments, penalties, fines and amounts paid in
settlement actually and reasonably incurred by any person whether or not the
indemnified liability arises or arose from any threatened, pending or completed
proceeding by or in the right of us (a derivative action) by reason of the fact
that such person is or was serving as our director, officer or employee, or, at
our request, as a director, officer, partner, fiduciary or trustee of another
corporation, partnership, joint venture, trust, employee benefit plan or other
enterprise, even if the act or failure to act giving rise to the claim for
indemnification entails the negligence or gross negligence of the indemnified
party unless such act or failure to act is finally determined by a court to have
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constituted willful misconduct or recklessness. The bylaws provide for the
advancement of expenses to an indemnified party upon receipt of an undertaking
by the party to repay those amounts if it is finally determined that the
indemnified party is not entitled to indemnification. Indemnification is deemed
a contract right of our directors, officers and employees, as opposed to a
matter within the discretion of our board, as will the payment of expenses by us
in advance of a proceeding's final disposition.

         The bylaws authorize us to take steps to ensure that all persons
entitled to the indemnification are properly indemnified, including, if our
board so determines, purchasing and maintaining insurance, entering into
indemnification agreements, creating a reserve, trust, escrow or other fund or
account, granting security interests, obtaining a letter of credit or using
other means that may be available from time to time.

         We maintain insurance covering our directors and officers against
certain liabilities incurred by them in their capacities as such, including
among other things, certain liabilities under the Securities Act of 1933.

                                      II-1

Item 16.  Exhibits

         The following exhibits are filed with or incorporated by reference in
this registration statement:

Exhibit
Number       Description of Document
------       -----------------------

2.1          Stock Purchase Agreement, dated as of July 9, 2001, among Charming
             Shoppes, Inc., Venice Acquisition Corporation, LFAS, Inc. and The
             Limited, Inc., incorporated by reference to Form 8-K of the
             Registrant dated August 16, 2001, filed on August 31, 2001.

3.1          Restated Articles of Incorporation, incorporated by reference to
             Form 10-K of the Registrant for the fiscal year ended January 29,
             1994 (File No. 000-07258).

3.2          Bylaws, as Amended and Restated, incorporated by reference to Form
             10-Q of the Registrant for the quarter ended July 31, 1999.

4.1          Amended and Restated Rights Agreement, dated as of February 1,
             2001, between Charming Shoppes, Inc. and American Stock Transfer &
             Trust Company, as Rights Agent, incorporated by reference to Form
             10-K of the Registrant for the fiscal year ended February 3, 2001.

4.2          Registration Agreement, dated as of August 16, 2001, between
             Charming Shoppes, Inc. and The Limited, Inc., incorporated by
             reference to Form 8-K of the Registrant dated August 16, 2001,
             filed on August 31, 2001.

5.1          Opinion of Drinker Biddle & Reath LLP.

23.1         Consent of Ernst & Young LLP, independent auditors.

23.2         Consent of PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP.

23.3         Consent of Drinker Biddle & Reath LLP (included in exhibit 5.1
             above).
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24.1         Power of Attorney of certain officers and directors of the
             Registrant (see page II-4 of this Form S-3).

Item 17.  Undertakings

The undersigned registrant hereby undertakes:

         (1)   To file, during any period in which offers or sales are being
made, a post-effective amendment to this registration statement:

               (a)  To include any prospectus required by Section 10(a)(3) of
the Securities Act of 1933;

               (b)  To reflect in the prospectus any facts or events arising
after the effective date of the registration statement (or the most recent
post-effective amendment thereof) which, individually or in the aggregate,
represent a fundamental change in the information set forth in this registration
statement. Notwithstanding the foregoing, any increase or decrease in volume of
securities offered (if the total dollar value of securities offered would not
exceed that which was registered) and any deviation from the low or high end of
the estimated maximum offering range may be reflected in the form of prospectus
filed with the Commission pursuant to Rule 424(b), if, in the aggregate, the
changes in volume and price represent no more than a 20 percent change in the
maximum aggregate offering price set forth in the "Calculation of Registration
Fee" table in the effective registration statement;

                                      II-2

               (c)  To include any material information with respect to the
plan of distribution not previously disclosed in the registration statement or
any material change to such information in the registration statement;

provided, however, that clauses (a) and (b) do not apply if the information
required to be included in a post-effective amendment by those clauses is
contained in periodic reports filed with or furnished to the Commission by the
registrant pursuant to Section 13 or Section 15(d) of the Securities Exchange
Act of 1934, that are incorporated by reference in the registration statement;

         (2)   That, for the purpose of determining any liability under the
Securities Act of 1933, each such post-effective amendment shall be deemed to be
a new registration statement relating to the securities offered therein, and the
offering of such securities at that time shall be deemed to be the initial bona
fide offering thereof.

         (3)   To remove from registration by means of a post-effective
amendment any of the securities being registered which remain unsold at the
termination of the offering.

         (4)   That, for purposes of determining any liability under the
Securities Act of 1933, each filing of the registrant's annual report pursuant
to Section 13(a) or 15(d) of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934 that is
incorporated by reference in the registration statement shall be deemed to be a
new registration statement relating to the securities offered therein, and the
offering of such securities at that time shall be deemed to be the initial bona
fide offering thereof.

         Insofar as indemnification for liabilities arising under the Securities
Act of 1933 may be permitted to directors, officers and controlling persons of
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the registrant pursuant to the provisions discussed in Item 15 above, or
otherwise, the registrant has been advised that in the opinion of the Commission
such indemnification is against public policy as expressed in the Securities Act
of 1933 and is, therefore, unenforceable. In the event that a claim for
indemnification against such liabilities (other than the payment by the
registrant of expenses incurred or paid by a trustee, officer or controlling
person of the registrant in the successful defense of any action, suit or
proceeding) is asserted by such director, officer or controlling person in
connection with the securities being registered, the registrant will, unless in
the opinion of its counsel the matter has been settled by controlling precedent,
submit to a court of appropriate jurisdiction the question whether such
indemnification by it is against public policy as expressed in the Securities
Act of 1933 and will be governed by the final adjudication of such issue.

         The undersigned registrant hereby undertakes that:

               (1)  For purposes of determining any liability under the
Securities Act of 1933, the information omitted from the form of prospectus
filed as part of this registration statement in reliance upon Rule 430A and
contained in a form of prospectus filed by the registrant pursuant to Rule
424(b)(1) or (4) or 497(h) under the Securities Act of 1933 shall be deemed to
be part of this registration statement as of the time is was declared effective;
and

               (2)  For purposes of determining any liability under the
Securities Act of 1933, each post-effective amendment that contains a form of
prospectus shall be deemed to be a new registration statement relating to the
securities offered therein, and the offering of such securities at that time
shall be deemed to be the initial bona fide offering thereof.

                                      II-3

                                   SIGNATURES

         Pursuant to the requirements of the Securities Act of 1933, the
registrant certifies that it has reasonable grounds to believe that it meets all
the requirements for filing on Form S-3 and has duly caused this registration
statement to be signed on its behalf by the undersigned, thereunto duly
authorized, in the City of Bensalem, Commonwealth of Pennsylvania, on
July 3, 2002.

                                    CHARMING SHOPPES, INC.

                                    By:     /s/ Dorrit J. Bern
                                            ------------------------------------
                                            Dorrit J. Bern
                                            Chairman of the Board, President and
                                            Chief Executive Officer

                                POWER OF ATTORNEY

         KNOW ALL PERSONS BY THESE PRESENTS, that each person whose signature
appears below, does hereby constitute and appoint Dorrit J. Bern and Colin D.
Stern, and each of them, his or her true and lawful attorneys-in-fact and
agents, with full power of substitution, resubstitution and revocation, for him
or her and in his or her name, place and stead, in any and all capacities, to
sign and file any and all amendments (including post-effective amendments) to
this registration statement and to file the same with all exhibits thereto, and
other documents in connection therewith, with the Securities and Exchange
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Commission, granting unto said attorneys-in-fact and agents, and each of them,
full power and authority to do and perform each and every act and thing
requisite and necessary to be done as fully to all intents and purposes as he or
she might or could do in person, hereby ratifying and confirming all that said
attorneys-in-fact and agents, or his or their substitute or substitutes, may
lawfully do or cause to be done by virtue hereof.

         Pursuant to the requirements of the Securities Act of 1933, this
registration statement has been signed by the following persons in the
capacities and on the dates indicated:

            Name                                            Capacity                                         Date
            ----                                            --------                                         ----

/s/ Dorrit J. Bern                              Chairman of the Board, President and Chief               July 3, 2002
--------------------------
Dorrit J. Bern                                  Executive Officer

/s/ Eric M. Specter                             Executive Vice President, Chief Financial                July 3, 2002
--------------------------
Eric M. Specter                                 Officer

/s/ John J. Sullivan                            Vice President, Corporate Controller, Chief              July 3, 2002
--------------------------
John J. Sullivan                                Accounting Officer

                                      II-4

/s/ Joseph L. Castle, II                        Director                                                 July 3, 2002
------------------------------------
Joseph L. Castle, II

/s/ Alan Rosskamm                               Director                                                 July 3, 2002
------------------------------------
Alan Rosskamm

____________________________________            Director                                                 July __, 2002
Marvin L. Slomowitz

____________________________________            Director                                                 July __, 2002
Marjorie Margolies-Mezvinsky

/s/ Pamela S. Lewis                             Director                                                 July 3, 2002
------------------------------------
Pamela S. Lewis

____________________________________            Director                                                 July __, 2002
Kenneth S. Olshan

/s/ Charles T. Hopkins                          Director                                                 July 3, 2002
------------------------------------
Charles T. Hopkins

/s/ Katherine M. Hudson                         Director                                                 July 3, 2002
------------------------------------
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Katherine M. Hudson
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                                  EXHIBIT INDEX

Exhibit
Number       Description of Document
------       -----------------------

2.1          Stock Purchase Agreement, dated as of July 9, 2001, among Charming
             Shoppes, Inc., Venice Acquisition Corporation, LFAS, Inc. and The
             Limited, Inc., incorporated by reference to Form 8-K of the
             Registrant dated August 16, 2001, filed on August 31, 2001.

3.1          Restated Articles of Incorporation, incorporated by reference to
             Form 10-K of the Registrant for the fiscal year ended January 29,
             1994 (File No. 000-07258).

3.2          Bylaws, as Amended and Restated, incorporated by reference to Form
             10-Q of the Registrant for the quarter ended July 31, 1999.

4.1          Amended and Restated Rights Agreement, dated as of February 1,
             2001, between Charming Shoppes, Inc. and American Stock Transfer &
             Trust Company, as Rights Agent, incorporated by reference to Form
             10-K of the Registrant for the fiscal year ended February 3, 2001.

4.2          Registration Agreement, dated as of August 16, 2001, between
             Charming Shoppes, Inc. and The Limited, Inc., incorporated by
             reference to Form 8-K of the Registrant dated August 16, 2001,
             filed on August 31, 2001.

5.1          Opinion of Drinker Biddle & Reath LLP.

23.1         Consent of Ernst & Young LLP, independent auditors.

23.2         Consent of PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP.

23.3         Consent of Drinker Biddle & Reath LLP (included in exhibit 5.1
             above).

24.1         Power of Attorney of certain officers and directors of the
             Registrant (see page II-4 of this Form S-3).
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